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CONSERVATION ADVISORY WORKING PARTY

Tuesday, 5th September, 2017

Present:- Councillor Wenslie Naylon – in the Chair

Councillors Miss Cooper, Johnson and Turner

Representing 
Outside Bodies

Mr D Broome , Newcastle Civic Society
Dr C Walkeling, Staffs Historic Buildings trust
Dr S Fisher, Victorian Society

Officers Louise Wallace

Apologies Councillor Gardner

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest stated.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 14 August, 2017 be 
agreed as a correct record.

3. PREVIOUSLY CONSIDERED APPLICATIONS 

Resolved: That the decisions on applications previously considered by 
this Working Party be received.

4. NEW APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

Resolved:- That the following observations be made on the applications listed below:-

The Croft, Main Road, Betley 17/00629/FUL

The Working Party had no objections to the proposal.

Station House, Newcastle Road, Baldwins Gate  17/00662/LBC

The Working Party had concerns over the design of the fanlight given the simplicity of the 
building itself.  Options were suggested for a simpler design or indeed plain glass.  There 
were no objections over the internal changes other than an observation about moving the 
master bedroom door into the corridor.

Corner Cottage, 37 Eccleshall Road, Mucklestone  17/00681/FUL 

The Working Party had concerns over the extension overwhelming the scale of the original 
property which was a modest vernacular cottage.  They felt that the current clear hierarchy 
of the existing extensions were challenged by this new proposal to the detriment of the 
Conservation Area as it changed the nature of the character of the building.  The Working 
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Party disliked the introduction of the balcony and Juliet balcony.  The increase in the height 
of the roof should introduce a step down to stay in context with the existing building.    

51 Ironmarket, Newcastle  17/00687/FUL

The Working Party objects to the shutters as having an unacceptable visual appearance 
and is contrary to Policy and shop front guidance.  They suggest that a bespoke designed 
gate across the door recess would be a better approach. 

Thomson, Castle Walk, Newcastle  17/00695/FUL

The Working Party had no objections

The Square and Village Cinemas, Newcastle 17/007/3/ADV 

The Working Party had no objections in principle to the improvements but had concerns 
over the quality and durability of the vinyl panels given they will degrade and fade over 
time.  They suggest a time limited consent or temporary permission.

Station House, Baldwins Gate  17/00671/LBC

The Working Party had no objections to the proposal.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The Working Party welcomed the removal of the sign at Brooklyns (Former Ironmarket 
pub) which they strongly objected to and wished to thank officers for their involvement.

COUNCILLOR WENSLIE NAYLON
Chair


